
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Rich Mueller, Parks Planning & Development Manager  

DATE: October 23, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5731-23 Awarding the Contract for Construction of the 
Tualatin River Greenway Trail Extension. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City 

Manager to execute a contract with Brown Contracting, Inc. to construct the Tualatin 

River Greenway Trail Extension in the amount of $738,423. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The City received grant funds for an extension of the Tualatin River Greenway Trail 

from State of Oregon Department of Transportation, Oregon Community Paths Grant 

Program and Washington County, Major Street Transportation Improvement Program 

Opportunity Fund. 

 

This project is included in the adopted City Trail Plan, and will provide a safe off street 

crossing under Highway 99W (Pacific Highway) for pedestrians and bikes. The trail 

extension will run from City property on Hazelbrook Road, west under Highway 99W 

and connect to the existing trail behind River Ridge Apartments. 

 

The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on August 

30, 2023. Eleven (11) bids were received before the bid period closed on September 

28, 2023. Brown Contracting, Inc. submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in 

the amount of $738,423. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of 

this project to proceed. 



FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this project are available in the General Fund. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5731-23 Awarding Contract 


